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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

April 13, 2024 

 

Caldwell Police are investigating after gun shots were fired off Freeport Street and 5th Avenue at 

2:30 this morning. Officers were alerted to the gunshots with gunshot detection system 

technology, designed to detect, record, and locate the sound of gun fire and then alert law 

enforcement. 

Detectives are searching the area to catch the responsible parties and to ensure law abiding 

citizens can live in peace free of illicit gun crimes.  

“This technology is a game changer for us and we are constantly evolving and utilizing 

technology to ensure our community is safe,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  

The Caldwell Police Department is continuing to investigate this incident. If you have any 

information, please call 208-343-COPS or non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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